COMMISSION ON DISABILITIES MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday July 12, 2017
Scituate Board of Selectmen Hearing Room
MEMBERS PRESENT: John McLaughlin, Chairperson; Athena Brodsky, member; Michelle Murphy, member; Elaine Schembari, member; Megan Sommer Vice Chairperson.
Guest: John Danehey, Selectmen Liaison, Jeff Dougan, recently appointed member, not yet sworn in.
1.  Call to Order. Chairperson John McLaughlin called the meeting to order at 7:33 PM at Scituate Board of Selectmen Hearing Room.
2.  Acceptance of Past Minutes. Motion to accept June minutes was made by Ms. Sommer and seconded by Ms. Brodsky. Motion approved unanimously.
3:  Old Business  
A) Monitoring:  
a. Path in back side area of Jenkins School to be addressed when weather permits. No change
b. New Middle School and Safety Building Plans – Still no walkthrough. 
c. Shared Concerns with Harbormaster Steven Mone. Working on getting lifts for the marina and the harbor./ Parking Entrance Way/Accessibility of Structures/etc. TRRA meetings Parking/Fines/Dispatch/Enhanced 911/etc. Locating All the Town of Scituate, Massachusetts Handicap Parking Spaces    

Parking fees to be increased to $150.00.  Still not ticketing. Still assessing parking spaces through the TRRA Board.
d. The Setup and Plans for New and all Playgrounds. Plan to be done by September
e. Country Way and Tilden Road trail paths/sidewalks. Nothing new to report. Several guide wires throughout town have no sheathing on them. Mr. Danehey stated that if given the locations he would have the Board of Selectmen address it with National Grid. 
f. Town of Scituate Transition Plan Funding Self-evaluations in advance would be beneficial. Grants are available for special projects from 8/1 – 10/. Awarded 01/18.
g. Council on Aging Update – Recent meetings delay with site review for new center. July’s meeting will be the 27th with 2 presentations of the site analysis performed for the town. Will try to determine the preferred site.
B)  Broadening Transportation: Mr. McLaughlin will continue to promote awareness of the increased availability of GATRA.  Still no requests for money from Jenkins for the summer program. Planning a hub expansion with bus stops with benches. If set up in Scituate would reduce the cost to the town.
C) Open Meeting Law Remote Participation: We have been told that this will be available in the BOS meeting room and at the Safety Building. Nothing new to report
D) Sea Walls/Beach Entrance Ways: No update
E) Follow up on Art Project with MOD. Discussion related to funding of two entities in town to assist in their ability to enter competition.
Entries being made, pictures being forwarded to Ms. Brodsky with hopes to publish on the Town Web page.
F) Blueprint Review for Country Way Checking for AAB variance
G) Hosting a Forum  Forum date set for 11/4/17. It will be at Community Center. Plans to have representatives from CORSE, Blind, MS Foundation, Fire Department. Police Department, Etrusco, NICE, MOD, DPW. Entertainment, face painting, music.
H) Revised Assessment form for accessibility and functional status Ms. Schembari and Ms. Brodsky will again make the suggested changes. It will then need legal review before submitting to Fire Department.
I) Commission Election Discussion  - In accordance with Roberts’ Rules of Order, Ms. Brodsky made a Motion to nominate Ms. Sommer as Chairperson.  Ms. Schembari and Mr. McLaughlin called this Motion out of order, claiming that the Agenda, developed by Ms. Schembari, called for “Commission Election Discussion”.  Ms. Sommer, Ms. Brodsky and Ms. Murphy stated that this Item has on the Agenda since May, 2017, and that it was now time to reorganize according to the Board and Committee handbook.  Ms. Schembari and Mr. McLaughlin said that the vote should wait until the Board of Selectmen appointed new members.  In fact, Jeff Dougan, newly appointed to the CoD, was present but did not vote.  Mr. Danehey opined that it was up to the CoD members, but since this reorganization has been on the Agenda for a few months it should be resolved soon. Discussion stopped when Mr. Danehey reminded the CoD that there was a Motion that needed to be resolved.  Ms. Brodsky then continued with her Motion to nominate Ms. Sommer as Chairperson, which was seconded by Ms. Murphy.  Vote was 3-1 in favor with 1 abstention.  Ms. Brodsky, Ms. Murphy and Ms. Sommer voted yes, Ms. Schembari voted no and Mr. McLaughlin abstained.  Then Ms. Brodsky nominated Ms. Murphy as Vice-Chairperson; seconded by Ms. Sommer.  Ms. Schembari questioned Ms. Murphy’s qualification to serve as Vice- Chairman.   Vote was 3-2 in favor of Ms. Murphy’s being Vice-Chair.  Ms. Brodsky, Ms. Murphy and Ms. Sommer voted yes. Ms. Schembari and Mr. McLauglin voted no.  Ms. Sommer asked Ms. Schembari if she was willing to continue as Secretary.  Ms. Schembari requested time to think about it.
4. New Business
A) Guests from the Police Department not present
B) National Disability Voter Registration Week – REVUP, in conjunction with National Library Association Week of July 17 – 21. Need volunteers to set up table at the Library. Ms. Schembari will volunteer and check with town and library personnel.
C) Upcoming Training and Seminars 
a. 8/22/17 Regional Meeting in Hyannis, no fee
b. CAM Training from MOD to be held in West Bridgewater 9/26 and 9/27. Fee is $15.00
5.  Potential Past and New ADA Violations Awareness: 
A. Widows Walk – incident at FOSS Golf tournament. Will meet with Bob Sanders, golf pro, to discuss.
B. Turner Road – At end of Turner by beach parking lot, hole at edge of sidewalk. Mr. Danehey will check it out in morning

C. Scituate Ave. Mr. McLaughlin will check out area of complaint.
6.  Chairperson’s Comments: 
7.  Adjournment: Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Ms. Schembari and seconded by Ms. Brodsky. Approved unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 9:53 pm.
The next COD meeting is scheduled for August 9, 2017 at 7:30 PM. at Scituate Town Hall, BOS Hearing Room 
Respectfully submitted,
Elaine Schembari
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